South Cove Heights Annual Meeting – August 24, 2013

INTRODUCTION:  
The Annual Meeting of the South Cove Heights Condominium Association was called to order by Board President Rick Hartman. Six (6) units were represented in person and six (6) units by proxy; therefore a quorum was declared. 
Mr. Hartman welcomed everyone. Mr. Hartman introduced the head table and asked each unit owner to introduce themselves. 

PROOF OF NOTICE

Mr. Hartman entertained a motion from the floor to waive the reading of proof of notice which is the meeting notice that the owners received. The motion was made, seconded and passed by a unanimous vote.

MINUTES OF 2012 ANNUAL MEETING

Mr. Hartman requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes of 2012 Annual Meeting. A motion was made, seconded and passed by a unanimous vote. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS REPORT

Mr. Hartman and Mr. Quiros reported the following:

· Staining-The Board postponed the staining of the walks and decks from last year to this year and they have all been completed. The Board will not be staining any units next year and will add this money to the common area reserves. A new owner asked what they were referring to when they say “walks”. She has a bluestone walk not boards and asked if she could have the stoop stained.  The board confirmed the stoop would be stained. Mr. Hartman noted the stain is holding up well on the units. Units are now being stained on a 9 to 10 year cycle. 

· Landscape-This year 5 white pines and 2 hemlocks in front of Units 24 and 26 were removed at cost of $1,245. This work was done at a tremendous savings because Belle Terre did the work rather than an independent forestry contractor. During the fall, the Board plans to remove an additional 7 trees and prune five others adjacent to Units 28, 30 and 34. Everyone was pleased with the cutting done did this year and was in agreement with the Board’s landscape plans.
· Mulching-Next year the fronts and sides of all unites will be mulched while the area behind the units will not be mulched but will be hard raked during the spring cleanup. Also stone will be added to walkways as needed. An owner noted that one unit needs perimeter stone and the board agreed to take a look at all units and have stone added where needed.  Gravel will also be added to the parking area at the top of the hill as required. 

· Siding Replacement Program-This has been an ongoing project that began 3 years ago and is almost complete. Installation of ledger boards and replacement of rotted siding is required for just 8 more units. Three (3) units will be done this fall and the balance of 5 units will be done during 2014.  

· Roofs-Roofs will not be replaced until 2015 or later unless there is an emergency. 

· Common Area Reserves-the Association usually contributes $21,000 a year to fund roofs, siding replacement and other capital needs.
· Dryer Vents-Vents were inspected in 2010 and will be done again in 2015.
TREASURER’S REPORT 

· Mr. Fear reported that cash on hand was $13,107 with 0 delinquent owners owing more than one month of common charges.  The Common Area Reserve balance is $26,414 and Operating Reserve balance is $4741.
· Mr. Fear requested a motion to designate 2013 actual excess of revenues over expense, if any, be applied against the subsequent tax year member assessments as provided by IRS Revenue Ruling 70-604.  The motion was made, seconded and passed by a unanimous vote of the members. 
· Mr. Fear went over the budget. The annual budget continues to hold the line at $54,600 or $325 per month for the fifth year in a row. In addition, there is a special assessment of $850 per year for capital improvements.
·  OLD BUSINESS 

Mr. Hartman reminded owners of the following: 
· Visit the Association Website for current information;

· Reminder—Master Insurance has a $5000 deductible;

· Remember to turn off water if leaving;

· Belle Terre provides a weekly inspection service to absentee owners;

· The fall clean up date to dispose of unwanted items around the exterior will be sent to owners via email. 
NEW BUSINESS

· Mr. Hartman informed the owners that the use of gas and charcoal grills within 10 feet of a structure [the deck is part of the structure] is prohibited by NFPA Code 1 which is the code adopted by the State of NH Fire Marshall.  The Board will do some further research.
· An owner asked if he could have a wooden walkway put in and the board said yes with written approval and at the owner’s expense. An owner asked which trees were being taken down and the board explained that they are marked and they are always open for discussion. A new owner asked if she could bring a wrought iron bench and place it in front of her unit. Mr. Hartman said the Board would like to see it and discuss it with her. 

· An owner inquired about rain diverters. Mr. Hartman confirmed the Association has a Rain Gutter Policy that can be found on the web. 
ELECTION OF A DIRECTOR  

Mr. Hartman explained that Mr. Quiros term expires this year; therefore he opened the floor to nominations. Mr. Quiros was nominated and seconded.   There being no other nominations, the floor was closed. Mr. Quiros was unanimously elected to serve another 3 year term.  

ADJOURNMENT  

There being no other business to conduct, Mr. Hartman thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the meeting. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori Pare, Recording Secretary
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